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Dear MAM Client,

I hope that you and your loved ones had wonderful Holidays.  December is quarter-end, so I am keeping this month’s Commentary very short.  We will be sending out quarterly reports by late next week.  In the report, I will discuss both the performance of the market and MAM portfolios for 2003, as well as my outlook for 2004.  In case, you don’t want to wait, I have already uploaded to the MAM Web site (www.mamportfolios.com) the year-end values and performance of the portfolios for clients with assets over $150,000.  

December Performance: The stock market continued its winning ways in December with a twist.  For the first time in several years, large stocks significantly outperformed small stocks.  For the month, the S & P 500 rose 5.1%, the Nasdaq climbed 2.2%, and the Russell 2000 rose 1.8%.  

For the last few years MAM portfolios have over weighted small stocks and under weighted large stocks.  This has been very favorable for relative performance and is one reason why most MAM portfolios have outperformed the S & P 500 for four straight years.  Like all investment trends, the under performance of large stocks will end at some point.  Based on my belief that small companies are no longer undervalued relative to larger companies, in mid-December I started to reposition most MAM portfolios.  By December 31, over 90% of MAM assets had been repositioned so that small/mid cap stocks are equally weighted with large cap stocks.  I will further elaborate on this repositioning in the fourth quarter report.  

2003 Performance: The stock market performed extremely well for 2003.  Unadjusted for dividends, the S & P 500 rose 26.4%, the Nasdaq Composite soared 49.9%, and the Russell 2000 climbed 45.4%.  MAM portfolios performed very well relative to the 

S & P 500 with 98% of the portfolios exceeding the performance of the S & P 500.  The composite return of MAM portfolios for the full year was a rise of 34.1%.  

Please email or call if you have any questions or want to discuss your portfolio(s).

Sincerely, 

Steve McCarthy, CPA

McCarthy Asset Management

Registered Investment Advisor

1900 O’Farrell St, Suite 330, San Mateo, CA 94403, (650) 638-0667  Fax (650) 638-0222;

email: SteveMtax@aol.com    Web site: mamportfolios.com
